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Public Service Commission Approves Rocky Mountain Power Rate Change
The Utah Public Service Commission (PSC) today issued a Memorandum Decision approving a stipulation and settlement agreement among parties in the Rocky Mountain Power (RMP) rate case.  A final order providing findings of fact, conclusions of law, and other customer class particulars will be issued prior to September 21, 2011 when the rate change will become effective. The net increase of this rate change to a residential customer is approximately 4.7 percent or $3.50 per month.

RMP initially requested a rate increase totaling $232 million. The settlement approves $117 million of the original request.  The PSC granted a portion of the requested rate increase because of the increasing demand for electricity by Utah customers, increasing costs to produce electrical power, the cost of federally-mandated pollution control equipment, increasing investment in transmission facilities, and other increases in RMP’s operating costs.  The rate increase settlement is broadly supported by the parties to the rate case, including advocates for the major customer classes.  While not all parties signed the settlement agreement, only one party opposed the settlement; the Sierra Club challenging the costs of pollution control equipment installed on RMP’s coal-fired power plants. The PSC realizes that rate increases are difficult for all customers, especially those on fixed incomes. Nonetheless, rates are cost based, and extensive evidence in the case indicates that costs are increasing.
 The complete Memorandum Decision can be viewed at http://psc.utah.gov
# # # #

	Heber M Wells Building. 160 East 300 South  Box 45585, Salt Lake City, UT 84145-0585

telephone (801) 530-6716 • facsimile (801) 530-6796  www.psc.utah.gov


	

	
	



